
From: Burton, Kenneth <krburton@aging.sc.gov>
To: Watson, Dale <dwatson@aging.sc.gov>

'Mark Plowden' <MarkPlowden@scstatehouse.gov>
CC: Morris, Steve <smorris@aging.sc.gov>

Date: 1/23/2017 8:06:13 AM
Subject: RE: lac request for ombudsman and aging network information

Dale,

I would recommend that we have a meeting to ensure we have the proper understanding of what he 
actually needs and to clarify a few areas that are vague. This will also allow him to get a good 
understanding of our program in the process and ensure we provide the information in a clear 
manner that he will understand.

Thanks,

Ken Burton
Finance Manager
Lieutenant Governor's Office
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
Phone: 803-734-9917 
Fax: 803-734-9887
krburton@aging.sc.gov

From: Watson, Dale
Sent: Friday, January 20, 2017 4:10 PM
To: 'Mark Plowden'; Burton, Kenneth
Cc: Morris, Steve
Subject: RE: lac request for ombudsman and aging network information

Thanks. Talked with Ken about this yesterday, but did not have the email. I also consulted Gerry and the ‘contracts' 
would probably be the grants to the COGs.

A. Dale Watson
State Long Term Care Ombudsman
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging 
Office of the State Long Term Care Ombudsman 
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9898 Fax 803-734-9988
dwatson@aging.sc.gov
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that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message.

From: Mark Plowden [mailto:MarkPlowden@scstatehouse.gov]
Sent: Friday, January 20, 2017 4:07 PM
To: Watson, Dale; Burton, Kenneth
Cc: Morris, Steve
Subject: Re: lac request for ombudsman and aging network information

Copying Ken.

Mark Plowden
Chief of Staff
Lieutenant Governor Henry McMaster

On Jan 20, 2017, at 4:04 PM, Watson, Dale <dwatson@aging.sc.gov> wrote:

Mark,

The LAC is requesting the information below.

A. Dale Watson
State Long Term Care Ombudsman
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
Office of the State Long Term Care Ombudsman
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9898 Fax 803-734-9988
dwatson@aging.sc.gov
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From: Andy Young [mailto:ayoung@lac.sc.gov]
Sent: Thursday, January 19, 2017 11:06 PM
To: Watson, Dale
Subject: lac request for ombudsman and aging network information

Dale,

Thank you for helping us obtain information regarding the services for aging and vulnerable adults
provided by and through the Office of the Lieutenant Governor. As we discussed, I would like to obtain 
the following information by email:

1. A detailed, current organizational chart for the Office of the Lieutenant Governor, with the 
names of staff members included on the chart.

2. A copy of the current Office of Lieutenant Governor contracts with councils of government for
(a) ombudsman services and (b) aging network services.
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3. A list of the ombudsman and aging network staff in each of the councils of government currently 
and as of June 30, 2016.

4. An SFY 2015-2016 financial report specifying detailed revenue sources and expenditures for the 
Office of the Lieutenant Governor, including figures separately for the ombudsman program and 
the aging network program.

5. SFY 2015-2016 and calendar year 2016 data on the maltreatment reports received by the 
ombudsman program. Separately for each ombudsman entity receiving maltreatment reports (e.g. 
Office of the Lieutenant Governor, council of government, etc.) please indicate:

(a) the number of reports received by type of report
(b) the number of investigations initiated by type of report
(c) the number of investigations completed by type of report, and
(d) the number of case decisions by type of report and category of decision.

Please contact me if you need additional information about this request.

Thank you.

Andy Young
SC Legislative Audit Council
1331 Elmwood Avenue
Suite 315
Columbia, SC 29201
803-253-7612


